

2020-2021 ACADEMIC YEAR**READING FOR 5th GRADES****THE LOVELY GHOST****by Kamile Teacher**

Aunt Hayriye is a very good hearted woman. She hasn't got any children because she isn't married. But she loves children. She always helps the children in her neighbourhood. The children love her, too. They buy her flowers on her birthday and mother's day. She lives for a very long time and dies. Then she becomes a ghost. Her duty is to help children in need. She goes to her neighbourhood and looks for someone to help. Look there is a girl. She is looking for her necklace. She lost it. But when the girl notices the ghost, she starts to shout. When aunt ghost Hayriye speaks, the girl starts to cry because her voice is horrible. She tries to help some other children but without any result. They are scared of her. She is so disappointed.

One night, aunt Hayriye walks around the houses. She hears some children crying. She walks through the walls (As you know she is a ghost, she can do it!) and listens to the children. They say: "Our parents don't come back but we need them. We can't see. How can we live without them?" Aunt Hayriye is so happy. She goes to the kitchen and prepares an amazing dinner. She takes the children to the table. The children are so hungry that they don't ask anything. Then she goes to find their parents. She flies so fast. (Fortunately there is no traffic in the sky!) Look over there! There is an accident and yes they are the parents. They are well but the car is damaged. So she goes to the parents. First dad is very angry and wants to attack Aunt Hayriye but mom says let her speak. They hear the terrible sound of hers but they understand that she is a good person. So, she holds their hands and they can fly. It is amazing. When they arrive home, they see that the children are still at the table. Together they eat but aunt goes and fixes the car. She brings it home before it is morning. When the family wakes up, they see the car. The family says everything to the other people. At night, Aunt Hayriye is walking on the Street. "What is there? There is light." She gets closer and guess what? All of the people in the neighbourhood organized a party just for her. She is so happy. Everybody is happy until..... Until aunt Hayriye starts singing with her ultra mega bad voice. All of a sudden she stops and everybody starts laughing. She becomes the best friend /ghost friend of the neighbourhood.

**A: Answer the questions.**

1. What is this story about?

2. How do the children show that they love her?

3. What is aunt Hayriye's duty as a ghost?

4. How do people show that they like her?

5. Do you like the end of the story?

6. Why are the people afraid of the ghost?

a. Because, it is night.

b. Because, she can't cook.

c. Because, her voice is bad.

d. Because, she is stingy.

B: Write adjectives. Describe the people.

Aunt Hayriye: _____

Mom: _____

Dad: _____

Children: _____

C: Complete the sentences according to the story.

1-It is disappointing that _____

2-It's entertaining that _____

3-It's fascinating that _____

4-It's depressing that _____

D: If you lived in the neighbourhood would you call Aunt Hayriye? Why?